


 

 

 

COUNCIL MEETING TO BE HELD ON 24
TH

 JULY 2017 

 

Question submitted by Councillor C. Prendiville 

  

I will ask at the next Meeting is the Council still employing AWL Consulting to assist with making a 

submission to the Environmental Protection Agency regarding Irish Cement's plans for their Dock Road 

plant. 

 

Reply 

 

In November 2016, the Council tendered for consultancy services in respect of planning application ref 

16/345 by Irish Cement. AWN’s tender was deemed the most economically advantageous and the 

company was duly awarded the contract.  AWN submitted their report on 19th Dec 2016. 

 

Based on this report Irish Cement was requested to submit further information in respect of their 

planning application. This information was received in February 2017. AWN’s contract was extended to 

include the review of this information. This review was completed on 22nd Feb 2017. 

 

Following this, AWN’s Dr Edward Porter attended a meeting of the Metropolitan District on 20th March 

2017 to give a presentation on Irish Cement’s proposals and to answer the Councillors queries.  This 

completed the work which AWN had been contracted to do for the Council.  

 

There is currently no contract for further consultancy services with respect to the Irish Cement's planning 

or licence applications in place. 

 

 
____________________________ 

Kieran Lehane 

Director of Service 

Physical Development Directorate 

Date: 20
th

 July, 2017 

 






